FINAL

 Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
January 8, 2019
Present:
Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Karen Raus (KAR), Karen Powell (KP), Tracy Priestner (TP)

Absent:


Also present:
Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
Minutes of 9/25 were presented for approval.  BM motioned and BB seconded to approve as presented.  The vote was in favor with KP, KAR and TP abstaining. 

Reports:



Administrator:
None


School Building:
None


Accountant:

None

Liaison:
 
None
Brian Legendre (BL), Fire Chief:




BL was in attendance to present the FY20.  He started by saying there was a slight change to the original budget he distributed in October.  He removed $64k for an additional firefighter.  FY20 also is a 0% increase in salaries due to the change in the education incentive being a percent of their base salary to mimic the Police.  He also increased his equipment line to outdated equipment that was purchased on a grant in 2008.  The state fire codes say it needs to be replaced every 10 years.  He gave an update on the roof.  The final bid came in at $42k which is well under what was allotted at the special town meeting.  He has a pickup truck with a plow on the request for CIPC funds which will replace a 1999 truck.  GC commented that the only difference between the requested budget and the recommended budget by the administrator is the personnel.  He spoke on the staffing and showed the increase in calls since he became a firefighter and the same staffing level.  He has had trouble recruiting due to salaries and residency requirement.  

Treasurer’s Update:





GC said the consultant is in and working.  KAR said she sits on the committee to monitor this and they met on 12/28.  She was unable to attend that meeting but spoke with the administrator and he told her the consultant had been in three days for fact gathering, interviewing and understanding the processes in the Treasurer’s office.  The consultant was on vacation 12/21 to 1/3 but is planning on being back this week.  There will be another committee meeting on 1/11.  KAR feels it is important that the committee meets with the consultant on a regular basis for updates and to get a feel from him personally on how it’s going and not just rely on the Treasurer.  She said her understanding of the contract is that once the consultant has completed a few months of reconciliations, he will begin to train the current staff to complete them in-house.  GC said it is critical that the consultant does the reconciliations with the staff so they are able to continue without getting into this predicament again.  The auditors and DOR cannot come in to do their work until after the consultant has completed his work by the March 5th date.  TA said the OPEB study has to be done as well for the auditors to complete their work.  GC said he is still not 100% confident on free cash being available for FY20.

Other:

KAR said the schedule is in Google drive and the agendas and minutes are being posted on the website.



KAR asked TA for estimate of turn backs from FY18.  TA said she is working on it and open articles.  She said revenue estimates are difficult since no reconciliations have been done between the Treasurer and Accountant since 6/30/17.  



GC brought up an article regarding solar pilots being overturned in court because they are not taxable.  TA said she thought that is why the agreements are being called payment in lieu of taxes.  GC said some towns are having to refund payments made and we need to keep this on our radar as a possible problem in the future since this is a large revenue item used in the administrator's projections.  



TS handed out a graph he did on the debt budget he received and there has been a 400% increase since FY13.  GC said there should be public outreach on the increase in taxes due to debt exclusions.  Also with preliminary 3rd quarter tax bills, 4th quarter may be a huge hit to some taxpayers and they should be notified.  TA said she has no update on when the tax rate will be finalized.  KAR said she received the 5-yr plan from the administrator and she is seeing a huge increase in debt in FY20.  She is going to ask the Treasurer for updated schedules.



Next meeting is 1/22 with Veterans and Highway Department on the agenda.  2/12 meeting will include the Assessors, BOH, Transfer Station, Animal Control and Treasurer.  2/26 will include the schools, Westport, Diman and Bristol Aggie.  TP said she will attempt to get numbers from Bristol Aggie but it has been a challenge in previous years.  She has spoken to Paul Kitchen, Westport representative to Bristol Aggie, but was told they have 30 towns and cannot be at every meeting.  The Fincom has been invited to Bristol Aggie on 1//24.  2/26 will also include Marine Services and Shellfish Departments.  
Steve Fors (SF), Moderator:


SF wanted to address the annual town meeting.  His power point of the warrant articles only poses the question, the motion is the answer that needs to be voted on.  Some of the articles are simple but some have town counsel legalize that may be difficult for townspeople to understand what they are voting on.  He would like to have the motions either printed in the warrant or a separate hand out so people could follow along or ask questions ahead of time.  BM said the problem is the timing of finalizing the articles and getting the sign off from town counsel on the language and the motions.  BM said the BOS need to stop changing it at the eleventh hour.  BB also has a concern of making one document too overwhelming if printed in the warrant.  SF also thinks the warrant should not have the recommendations but the motions should have them.  KAR said as long as the BOS stick to the 3/10 deadline with the final warrant, we may have a chance of doing this.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on November 13th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk

